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Knights of Columbus  
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 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers, 
 
Late Breaking… 
 
Our  brothers assembled the outside parish crèche on Saturday, 16 December. 
 
We held our 5

th
 Sunday Rosary last weekend, Sunday, 31 December  

immediately following the 10:30 Mass. Last month only we added a rosary after 
the 12:15 Mass as well.  

Coming Up… 

We’re looking for a few, good scorekeepers to assist Brother Bryan Kler with the 
parish Basketball Free Throw on Sunday, 14 Jan. See article this newsletter. 
 
Our annual Roe vs. Wade Pro-Life Mass is Sunday, 21 Jan, at the 10:30 Mass. 

A heads-up that our Fish Fry season opens on Friday, 9 February with our  
Knight family and invited guest walk-through dinner. More info to come. 

Recurring... 

Business Meeting, Tuesday, 9 Jan (Note date change due to the holidays) 

Pro-Life Baby Bottle Distribute: Saturday/Sunday 13/14 January All Masses 

                Note: Need volunteers at Mass doors (johnjgannon@comcast.net) 

Pro-Life Baby Bottle Collection: Saturday/Sunday 20/21 January All Masses 

                Note: Need volunteers at Mass doors (johnjgannon@comcast.net) 

Pro-Life Adoration, Sunday-Monday, 21-22 January. Spend an hour in our  

        Mary, Queen of the Knights Chapel (johnjgannon@comcast.net) 

Bingo, Thursday, 25 January, volunteers: 5 PM 
and players: 7:30 PM 

First Degree, Tuesday, 30 January, 7:30 PM 

Notes … 

Please join us at the Council Business Meeting on 
Tuesday, 9 January. We will recognize our Family 
of the Year and Knight of the Year at the business 
meeting as well as enjoy food and social time at 
the end of the business meeting. 

Joy and I wish you and your families the very best 
for 2018! 

          Vivat Jesus,     Brother Pat 
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Lou, 
 
Thank you so much for all your support and friendship. Your inspiration and brotherhood, as 
well as your teaching and drive to be a better man,  is what has inspired me to reach out to do 
more to help others in the Knights. 
 
My new appointed position is State District Deputy working for and reporting to the State  
Deputy of Georgia. 
 
I am very excited to have been appointed by our State Deputy Mark Corrigan and Executive 
Vice President Mark McMullen of Supreme, who was our past State Deputy of Georgia. 
 
The Councils and Assemblies in my District 13 are St. Brigid, St. Jude the Apostle, Holy Spirit, 
St. Thomas Aquinas, and Mary Our Queen.  
 
Please pray for me that I may be helpful to each of these Councils and their Assemblies and to 
the State of Georgia Knights of Columbus. 
 
Thank you and God bless 
 
Bill Camden - District Deputy District 13 
Georgia Knights of Columbus 

Bill Camden Moves Up to District Deputy 

Last month we were excited to announce that Sir Knight Bill Camden had been  
elected as our new Deputy Grand Knight.  Well, after one glorious month as DGK, the 
Georgia State Council tabbed him to progress to a District Deputy position. As such, 
he can not be an officer of any council, although he is still an All Saints member. 
 
He is now positioned over five local councils, but not All Saints. John Knight is still 
our District Deputy. Below is the announcement letter addressed to the editor of the 
council newsletter to be shared by all. 
 
An election for a DGK replacement will take place in the January meeting. 

Pat and Bill 
Camden at our 
last Fish Fry 
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Our council brother, Sir Knight Deacon Rick Medina, made news in the December 21st Georgia Bulletin 
for his pilgrimage to Bangladesh with his catholic World Mission group coinciding with Pope Francis. 
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Deacon Rick Medina Goes to Bangladesh 
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 Medina to Bangladesh (cont.) 
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Council Supports Dunwoody PD Christmas Party 

Our Council Christmas Party may have been cancelled due to an unfortunate power failure, 
but the Dunwoody Police Department did manage to complete theirs in the Social Hall before 
the winter blizzard hit. Shown above are contributors Sir Knight Woody Jones, Police Chief 
Billy Grogan, Brother Lieutenant Fidel Espinoza, Councilman Brother John Henaghan, and 
Past Grand Knight Bob Fiscella. 

Winter Miseries Cause Council Event Cancellations 

We are delighted that the Dunwoody Police Department held their Christmas Party, but days later 
this is what happened to all our council plans. 
 
On the evening of December 8th, a surprise blizzard hit the area just as the setup for our annual 
Desserts With Santa was scheduled. Roads were treacherous and no one could get to the gym that 
evening for the table setup and planned decorations. That meant that the event early the next 
morning December 9th had to be cancelled. Roads were still treacherous.  
 
As conditions improved somewhat during the day of December 9th, brave members of the council 
trekked to the gym to begin setup for the annual Council Christmas Party set for that evening. It 
had been planned to use many decorations left over from the Desserts event (now absent). 
 
A crew of brothers worked frantically late morning and into the afternoon to set up and decorate 
the gym, with the hope that iffy weather conditions would not deter members from attending.  
About 2 PM a complete area power blackout hit the area around All Saints. The setup crew still 
continued decorating the gym in heavy darkness and were making heroic progress.   
 
However, food could not be cooked without electricity and Georgia Power could give no hint on 
restoration. A drop dead decision to cancel was made just before 5 PM after several people texted 
that they had decided not to attend and tempt driving home on black ice. 
 
Of course, as luck would have it, power was restored just before 5 PM Mass and those attending 
were unaware that there was even a problem.  Many prepared dishes went home uneaten. To add 
insult to injury, our crew now had to take down the decorations and clear the gym for a potential 
basketball session the next day in the gym. 
 
We apologize for any inconvenience  to our members, these things happen. 
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Brother David Bertrand Brightens Holidays 

As the above feature from the Dunwoody Crier shows, 
our brother, Police Officer David Bertrand, just  loves  
directing traffic in front of all Saints in the spirit of the 
holiday. You should see him in his Easter bunny suit too. 
We thank him for making our holidays just a little more 
enjoyable. 
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Dunwoody Day of Service– January 15 
We encourage all our brothers to take part in the MLK Dunwoody Day of Service. See below. 
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Dear Volunteers : 
Volunteers are needed for Three ( 3 ) upcoming Events at All Saints. 
 
# 1 Distribute and # 2 Collect Baby Bottles & Envelopes for the 2018 Fund Drive that 
will  
support the Pregnancy Aid Clinic.  
 
# 1  Distribution of Baby Bottles will take place at all Masses on January 13th & 14th.  
Volunteers needed for only 20 minutes before Mass, and 10 minutes after the Mass that you 
attend that weekend. 
# 2  Collection of Baby Bottles will take place at all Masses on January 20th & 21st.  
Volunteers needed for only 20 minutes before Mass, and 10 minutes after the Mass that you 
attend that weekend. 
 
Pregnancy Aid Clinic (PAC) will benefit from the contributions. 
The PAC has had over 1972 client visits in 2017, while being blessed to have 706 children 
born through the clinics in 2017.  The Pregnancy Aid Clinics are the only Catholic pregnancy 
resource centers in the Archdiocese of Atlanta.  They operate solely on individual donations 
and a few small grants.  We will ask parishioners to prayerfully consider supporting PAC by 
taking a baby bottle and filling it with coins or taking an Envelope and bringing it back next 
week with a check or cash. The PAC operates 3 clinics which includes Roswell, Forest Park 
and a mobile RV.    
 
# 3 Adoration for the Unborn Babies:   This is our monthly All Night Adoration on  
January 21st & 22nd of the month. 
 
Please "reply to Me" if you can help. Sign-Up lists will be emailed out for your review, at the 
Mass times selected by you.   Thank you, 
 
John & Arlene Gannon    johnjgannon@comcast.net 

Baby Bottle Distribution/Collection Help 
Brothers, 
 
In January our Pro-Life Chairman, Sir Knight John Gannon, and wife 
Arlene will once again be managing all donations to the Pregnancy Aid 
Clinic taking part at All Saints church doors during all Masses as  
indicated in his message below.  
 
They will need help handing out baby bottles to all parishioners on  
January 13/14 which hopefully will be filled with checks, paper money, 
or loose change and collected the following weekend January 20/21. 
 
The procedure is quite simple and just needs brothers to hand out  
bottles and then collect them the following weekend.  
 
John has also taken the opportunity to remind us of the upcoming  
Adoration for Unborn Babies that takes place the 21st of every month 
on the anniversary of Roe v. Wade. Please spend an hour of prayer in 
our Queen of the Knights Chapel.  
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Council Free Throw Championship Jan. 14 

 

 

The annual KofC basketball free-throw competition will be held in the All Saints gym on 
Sunday January 14th from 9 AM to 1 PM. Come anytime, stay as long as you wish. 
 
All boys and girls aged 9 to 14 RE INVITED TO PARTICIPATE. Age eligibility is  
determined by contestant age as of January 1. Free giveaways and drinks are provided. 
 
Rules: 15 free throws. 10 more for tiebreakers. Then you are done. (Winners emailed.) 
 
Ages 9, 10, 11 (Boys and Girls) Use a women’s regulation-size basketball and shoot from 
 12-foot foul line to a 10-foot-high basket. 
Ages 12, 13, 14 (Girls) Use a women’s regulation-size basketball shooting from a 15-foot  
 foul line to a 10-foot-high basket. 
Ages 12, 13, 14 (Boys) Use a men’s regulation-size basketball shooting from a 15 foot-foot 
 foul line to a 10-foot-high basket. 
 
Our Sir Knight Bryan Kler could use five or so volunteers to run the contest, keep score, 
 and greet the contestants. Bryan Kler  klerbry@gmail.com   770-457-5537. 
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Mens Club Meeting January 16th 
Our Mens Club President is Sir Knight Dennis Caniglia and all the officers are knights as 
well. Please make an effort to attend these entertaining and instructive social dinners 
throughout the year. 

Note:   Women are always invited to the Mens Club Meetings 
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Mens Club (continued) 
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Speaker 
Trey  

Carson 
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Installing the Outside Parish Crèche (Oh, My) 
How many Knights does it take to install the All Saints outside crèche? Well,  in 2017 it took 
five — Charles Lynch, John Shaffer, Wulf Lindenau, Lou Hlad, and Frank Seco de Lucena —
providing the brawn and brain to finish the job. 
 
It is much more difficult than it appears when it sits there finished. It requires a truck, bales 
of hay, large ladders, electrical wiring, a light timer box, fence sections, rebar support rods, 
balky lighting, and lifting heavy walls and roof. But the brothers always get it done. Now we 
have to turn around and dismantle it and store it for next year. Bummer. 
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It's time to recharge your spiritual battery! 
 
 Every day before we go to bed we plug in our cell phone to recharge the battery.  Did 
you ever think about recharging your spiritual battery?  Now you have an opportunity 
to do just that. Register because seating will be limited.   
 
HOW DO I RECHARGE MY SPIRITUAL BATTERY? 
It's called CRHP - CHRIST RENEWS HIS PARISH.  CRHP is a time to gather together 
as a small Christian community and share in the rich faith life of our neighbors 
and  friends. 
 
 WHEN IS IT? 
Women’s and Men’s weekend will begin on Saturday morning at  7:30 AM – 8:00 AM. 
with check-in at the Parish Social Hall with Continental Breakfast 8:00 AM – 8:45 AM. 
 
   Women’s weekend:       January 27-28, 2018 
   Men’s weekend:             February 10-11, 2018 
 
 WHAT IS IT? 
Both Saturday and Sunday will consist of witness talks and  
various meaningful and fun time to reflect and socialize. 
  
Saturday evening will be  very special with a witness talk,  
reconciliation service and a time for individual reconciliation. 
  
Sunday morning we will begin with prayer followed by break-
fast, witness talks and various meaningful times. 
 
 Dress comfortably.  Overnight stay is encouraged but is optional.  Bring a change of 
clothes, sleeping bag or sheet/blanket.  Bring your own toiletries, towel and  
medications.  Sleeping cot is provided. 
 
The suggested offering for this experience is $50 to offset cost of meals and  
materials.  Fees may be waived.  Extra donations are graciously accepted. 
 
Start 2018 by sharing this weekend of renewal and friendships.   
Please join us for this special weekend!   
 
Beth McTighe                                         Danny Ross or Clint Bailey 
Women's Retreat Coordinator             Men's Retreat Coordinators 
___________________________________________________________ 
 MEN'S WEEKEND: 
Danny Ross or Clint Bailey     404.932.3281  or  678.517.5086 
                                                  CRHP-men@allsaints.us  
WOMEN'S WEEKEND: 
Beth McTighe                             770.393.3255 
                                                    CRHP-women@allsaints.us  

“Christ Renews His Parish” Coming 

https://facebook.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6ecceb2a25c3e9d237f7ac112&id=2e2d26bbfa&e=50a27a05c6
mailto:CRHP-men@allsaints.us
mailto:CRHP-women@allsaints.us
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Watters Assembly Wins Civic Award 
Our Father Charles J. Watters Fourth Degree Assembly 2688 organization won the very 
prestigious Civic Award from Supreme Knight Carl Anderson and Supreme Council.  Our 
Assembly includes over 150 All Saints Council Sir Knights. We will proudly feature this 
award in our McGivney Hall which is also the home base of the Watters Assembly. 
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3rd Degree— Saturday, January 27th, Woodstock Council 11768 
1st Degree — Tues. January 30th -7:30 PM All Saints. Candidates 6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
4th Degree — Sunday, February 18th, Holy Family in Marietta 
2nd Degree—Tuesday, February 27th, 7:30 PM All Saints. Candidates 6:45.  
 

Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Wulf Lindenau 770-558-1022  lindenauwr@aol.com for more info. 

December Parish Bingo— Still Quite Good !! 
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Again donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  

 various charities. 
 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 
 

Donated $1,000 to our Parish Homeless Shelter. 
 

Donated $500 for Interfaith Outreach Home improvements.. 
 

Donated $200 to Youth trip to Washington, DC. 
 

Voted $1,000 for ICARE driving ministry. 
 

Sponsoring the parish free throw contest.  
 

Installed the outside parish creche. 
 

Providing parish calendars at knight expense this year. 
 

 Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 103 players on December 21st. This was a slight decrease from our 105 November 
crowd, but welcome. Our Bingo sales were $1,461, our Bingo prizes were $915 plus three gift 
cards, yielding Bingo gross proceeds of $546.  We also received $180 from food donations, $186 
from drink donations, and $125 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 7% sales tax, 
state license fee, Crier ad cost, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. Also, 40 players 
brought their Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets. One Knight  
widow was in attendance. These are excellent results for the busy Christmas season.  
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Adopt-A-Cop Project Renewal 
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Send an email to our Sir Knight Deacon Ray Egan at dekeray@aol.com to 
be assigned an officer to pray for and encourage. 
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Sir Knight Ed Trainor, 74,  Has Passed 
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January Birthdays  

David Nasser 1 
Jerry McManus 1 
Chris Outlaw 3 
George Doyle 5 

Greg Blankston 5 
John Scott 6 
Jean Tchoumba 6 
Mark Chambers 7 
Bernie Santa Maria 8 
Rich Tomaszewski 8 
Brad Kluesner 9 
Larry Cullen 10 
Bill Toomey 10 
Paul Barranco 10 
Jack Higginbotham 12 

Charles Gernazian 13 
Fr. Bryan Small 13 
Aaron Stecker 13 
Jim Kinsman 13 
Edward Zieseniss 13 
Fred Quintans 14 
Kevin Ryan 14 
Tim Horner 14 
Mark Daniel 15 
Al Williams 15 
Bruce Malinoff 15 
George Yuscavage 15 

Mike Outlaw 16 
Ted Tada 16 
Lee Cullom 17 
Nick O’Kon 18 
Brenden O’Neil 18 
Frank Seco de Lucena 18 
Eric Maust 19 
Paul McNulty 19 
Todd Nolley 20 
William Hooper 20 
Brian Wilson 21 
Vincent Masi 22 
Larry Gross 23 
Mitch Domit 24 
M. Patrick Callahan 24 
Oscar Pereyra 25 
Richard Regruto 27 
Rick Rother 27 
Paul LaFreniere 27 
Chris Callison 27 
Chris Ferris 28 
Earl Cole 29 
Jim Gonzales 29 
Michael Tobia 29 
Bryan Kler 29 
Joe Liebsack 31 

Soren Ludwig 31 

  

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

      

      

     

       

      

      

      

      

       
      
      

     

      

       

      

     

January Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                      

11th Benny & Bridget Mastrogiovanni 54 

16th Anthony & Dianne Jabaley 54 

19th Tim & Margy Lamb 54 

2nd Al & Margarita Bolet 53 

9th Fred & Shirley Dyer 53 

9th Ed & Carole Krise 53 

11th Jack & Doris Vander Wiele 49 

8th Stan & Kathy Wasowski 46 

22nd David & Dede Emery 46 

7th John & Laura Stowell 34 

14th Dave & Kathleen Richardson 31 

30th Richard & Joann Regrutto 29 

8th Cun Chun & Linda Wei 28 

28th Kevin & Sherry Flagg 28 

2nd Brian & Pam Hernandez 25 

17th  John & Mackenzie Warren  20 

 4th Vimal & Seany  Mathew 12 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

      

   Council Significant Dates  

Yrs 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ Sister, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson Aiden Toolan 
BJ Van Gundy’s father-in-law, Larry Robinson 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Tom Kaboski’s son, Matthew 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda 
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Paul Mudge’s Margaret Mudge-Vaughn, his brother Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
Bill Scully’s Niece Katie Scully 
Hedy Sevilla’s mother-in-law, Hermogina Beltran  
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy and Wife Helene 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Dave Webster’s wife, Eileen 
Mike Walker’s wife Kathy 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia       Richard Kernan     
 Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof           Bob Santos  
  Jim Snoddy             John Barranco 
  Ron Collins             Joe Cavallaro            
  Steven Bales            Tom Simon 
  Frank Paolozzi       Jack Harte      
  Dave Jeanson          Mike Smith    Mike Feeney 
  Rich Szyperski      Cary Kean   Fr. Brian Baker 
  Jack Curtin             Bill Driscoll 
  Benny Mastrogiovanni    Joseph Stutz 
  Harvey Moskowitz   Bill Camden 
  Joe Liebsack    John Pepitone    
    
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks            Bryan St. Romain  
   Msgr. Donald Kiernan   Bill O’Brien 
   Larry Cullen     Don Myers       
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Deacon Jack Knight    
Deacon John Klein , LC    
Nicholas  Le    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernand Schlesinger III 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla  

Our Beloved Widows  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix     Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 

Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison     
Karen Giles    Joanne Swartz      Mary Schultz 
Colleen Trainor 

 

Memento  
Languorem 
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Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 20 

 
 
 
 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Holy Mass    

chalices given to 
new priests. 

 Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       

Edward J. Trainor     12/23/2017 Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      

Michael J. Schultz       11/26/2017 Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       

PGK George P. Novac  5/31/2017 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Richard P. Steiner         3/17/2006       

Patrick J. Callahan       5/18/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Les M. Washington       5/11/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

George M. Swartz         4/19/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Robert W. Heald           3/12/2017 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Guy E. Stryker              9/26/2016 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Hal G. Eckard                 9/6/2016 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

John F. Hansberry        6/21/2016 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Thomas A. Templeton    5/1/2016 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Fr. Joseph M. Peek       3/14/2016 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

68 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

We lost our brother, Edward Trainor, 74, on December 23rd to cancer and associated 
heart problems. He was a member of All Saints Council and the Watters Assembly. He 
served as the council’s Worthy Recorder for some years. He was accorded honor 
guards at both his visitation and funeral. Ed was the step-father of our own member, 
Sir Knight Mark Foster. Please pray for Ed, wife Colleen, Mark, and the family. 
 
Sir Knight Rich Tomaszewski lost  his father-in-law Ted Turone, 90, who was Dad to 
him, living in a nursing home in Guilderland, New York. The next morning he lost his 
wife’s uncle Fred Giambrone, 92, residing in a nursing home in Deland, Florida. Both 
passed just after Christmas. Please pray for the Rich and the family at this sad time. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Pat Fahey                       404-234-4157      patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Bill Camden                   770-328-9945      billcamden@hoscs.com 
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
Warden                Bill Driscoll                   678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Bob Abney                     309-945-2825       abneyrl@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-242-1234       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523       dpal84116@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bill Luckert                   770-640-5209       billuckert@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185       nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863          ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
Trustee Two-Year Term   Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753        gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Woody Jones                770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523          dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     David Emery                  770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Mike Feeney                   470-539-4784         mjfeeney54@att.net 
Council     John Shaffer                   770-393-3830         k9shaffer@aol.com              
Family Life                 Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Membership                                Dan Anderson                470-294-3183         dan.anderson0316.yahoo.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Assembly Mtg 

St. Andrew 
6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

Council  
Meeting 

McGivney 
 Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

      January 2018  
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Mens Club 

Meeting 6:30 
Social Hall 
(see article) 

 
New Years 

Day 

Baby Bottle 
Distribution 

Baby Bottle 
Collection 

Take Down 
Parish  
Creche 

Pro-Life  
10:30 Mass 

Honor Guard 

Baby Bottle 
Collection 

Baby Bottle 
Distribution MLK 

Dunwoody 
Service Day 
(see article) 

 1st Degree 
McGivney 

Hall 
7:30 PM 

Free Throw 
Tournament  
9-1 PM  GYM 

Women’s 
CRHP 

(see  
article) 

Women’s 
CRHP 

(see 
article) 


